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    USH 12 and Kempton Road Crash Update 

 

 On 06/08/17 at approximately 1522 hrs the Eau Claire County Sheriff' Office was 

dispatched to the intersection of USH 12 and Kempton Rd, Township of Fairchild, 

reference to a motor vehicle crash involving two vehicles.  

 

 The crash reconstruction investigation and several witness statements indicate a 

vehicle driven by 48 year old Cliff J. Thibault of Eau Claire, WI was eastbound on USH 

12 when it crossed the centerline and collided nearly head on with a westbound vehicle 

being driven by 76 year old Annette M. Weeks of Fairchild, WI.  Both vehicles sustained 

severe damage. 

 

 The driver of the eastbound vehicle, Cliff J. Thibault, was pronounced deceased at 

the scene of the crash.  The passenger in his vehicle, 27 year old Mathew J. Thibault of 

Eau Claire, WI was transported to a local hospital with unknown injuries. 

 

 The driver of the westbound vehicle, Annette M. Weeks, along with her passenger, 

James M. Weeks of Fairchild, WI were both transported to a local hospital with unknown 

injuries. 

 

 The crash remains under investigation.  No further information will be released at 

this time. 

 

 Eau Claire County Sheriff's Office was assisted at the scene by Fairchild Fire & 

Police, Augusta Fire & Police and Gold Cross Ambulance Service.  


